MC/07/108

Remit and membership of the Training Strategy and Resources Executive

The Training Strategy and Resources Executive (TSRE) has the key connexional role in the new training structures brought into being by the Training Institutions Review Group report adopted by the Blackpool Conference. The recommendations of the Report enable TSRE to discharge more effectively the function which was envisaged as being one of its key roles when it was set up in 1998 – to co-ordinate the work of regionally-based training structures.

The adoption of the 2007 Report has given TSRE responsibility for co-ordinating the work of the Regional Training Networks by:

· Reviewing the five-year allocation of connexional funding to the Networks

· Determining the distribution of funding with the Networks

· Advising on the setting of fees 

· Receiving reports from the Methodist Training Forums on behalf of the Methodist Council

· Setting connexional strategic priorities for the work of the Networks and monitoring their delivery as appropriate

In order to discharge this responsibility TSRE needs to have appropriate membership. It proposes therefore to bring names, with reasoned statements, to the Methodist Council in January and/or March 2008 for its membership from 2008/9 accord to the principles below, and to co-opt members during 2007/8 so that the ‘shadow’ Forums that are already beginning to work on the new structures can be properly represented.

Principles for membership of TSRE from 2008/9

The Chair of TSRE should not be a Chair of District in order to avoid conflict of interest with the Forums.

The membership of TSRE should include:

· A representative from each Methodist Training Forum (7 in all)

· Representatives of the training institutions on a rota basis (3 in all)

· The member(s) of the connexional team with responsibility for the development and delivery of training 

· People with the following skills:

· Ability to develop training strategy both within and outside the Church

· Experience in training and knowledge of the breadth of approaches to the delivery of training (including community-based learning).

· Experience in accreditation, quality assurance etc

· Experience in educational finance 

· HE/FE/Adult Education 

· Empowerment of diversity

· Experience of multi-agency working

· Ecumenical experience, including direct membership by ecumenical partners as appropriate

(Some of these skills would be found among members in the preceding categories; additional members would need to be chosen to provide the necessary breadth of skills and experience.)

The Methodist Council is asked to approve these principles so that names and reasoned statements can be brought to subsequent meetings.
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